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City Council Workshop Minutes  

Monday, May 01, 2023, 4:30 PM 

Council Chambers, 616 NE 4th AVE 

 

NOTE: Please see the published Agenda Packet for all item file attachments 
 

 
CALL TO ORDER 

Mayor Steve Hogan called the meeting to order at 4:30 p.m. 

ROLL CALL 

Present: Council Members Marilyn Boerke, Bonnie Carter, Leslie Lewallen, John Nohr, and 
Jennifer Senescu  

Remote: Council Member Tim Hein 

Excused: Council Member Don Chaney  

Staff: Sydney Baker, Heidi Bealer, Rob Charles, Cliff Free, Cathy Huber Nickerson, 
Michelle Jackson, Trang Lam, Shyla Nelson, Doug Quinn, Bryan Rachal, Heather 
Rowley, Connie Urquhart, and Steve Wall 

Press:  No one from the press was present  

Mayor Hogan invited Shawn MacPherson to introduce the new Assistant City Attorney, Kelly 
Hickok. 

PUBLIC COMMENTS 
 
Leah Nicholson, Camas, commented about the Camas Farmers Market. 
 
Phillip Mitchell, Camas, commented about fireworks. 
   

WORKSHOP TOPICS   

1. Library Staffing Reorganization  
Presenter: Connie Urquhart, Library Director   
 
A resolution for this item will be placed on the May 15, 2023 Regular Meeting 
Agenda for Council’s consideration.  

2.         City of Camas 2023 First Quarter Financial Performance Presentation  
         Presenter: Cathy Huber Nickerson, Finance Director   
 
         This item was for Council’s information only.  



3. Lease Amendment Sprint/T-Mobile at Lower Prune Hill 
Presenter: Rob Charles, Utilities Manager  
 
This item will be placed on the May 15, 2023 Consent Agenda for Council’s 
consideration.   

4. Staff Updates 
Presenter: Doug Quinn, City Administrator  
 
Urquhart commented on the Camas Public Library Exhibit, Common Threads, 
which is open May through June 2023.  
 
Quinn thanked staff for their efforts with Polish Sister Cities visit.   

COUNCIL COMMENTS AND REPORTS 

Nohr commented on the Joint Policy Advisory Committee (JPAC) and attended the Downtown 
Camas Association’s (DCA) Camas Spring Clean Up Day.  
 
Boerke attended the City/Schools Committee meeting, the DCA’s Camas Spring Clean Up Day 
and commented about the Polish Sister Cities visit.  
 
Carter attended the JPAC and the Finance Committee meetings and commented about the 
Equity, Diversity, Inclusion ad-hoc committee.  
 
Lewallen attended the City/Schools Committee meeting, an Association of Washington Cities 
(AWC) meeting and commented about the Ward 3 Town Hall and the upcoming Regional 
Transportation Council (RTC) meeting.  

Senescu attended the Planning Commission meeting, the Police Chief candidates meet and 
greet, the ribbon-cutting for Lily and commented about the Ward 3 Town Hall.  

Hein attended the C-TRAN board meeting, commented about the skatepark construction and 
thanked staff for their efforts with the Polish Sister Cities visit and the Everett Street project.  

Mayor Hogan commented about the proposed Washington State income tax.   
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS 
 
Chris Graley, Camas, thanked the Council for their service.  
 
CLOSE OF MEETING 

The meeting closed at 5:36 p.m. 


